March 12, 2021
Open Letter to SpiriTrust Lutheran® Family Members

At SpiriTrust Lutheran® we are happy to share some good news with you pertaining to the new federal
guidelines regarding resident visitation that were released earlier this week. Upon learning this news,
we immediately began implementing the guidelines at all six of our life plan communities. Because of
these new guidelines, we are now permitted to resume scheduled visitations with our residents.

Visitations will be permitted EXCEPT in the following circumstances:

1. Residents with confirmed COVID-19 infections will not be permitted to have visitors unless
receiving end-of-life or compassionate care visitors

2. Residents in quarantine will not be permitted to have visitors until they have met criteria for
release from quarantine

3. Unvaccinated residents, if the COVID-19 county positivity is greater than 10% and less than 70%
of residents in the facility are fully vaccinated.

We will suspend visitation if there are positive cases of COVID-19 among residents or team members.
We will continue to keep you informed of these situations and any impact they may have on visitation.

Visits must be scheduled in advance. They will be limited to two visitors for a period of one hour per
visit. Please do not arrive unannounced as we will not be able to accommodate your visit without an
appointment. This will help ensure all residents requesting a visit are able to receive one in a timely
manner.

The Village at Gettysburg Visitation Scheduling Contacts
= Personal Care: Nikki Richwine, 717.334.6404
= Skilled Care: Linda Cooper/Jess Sheahan, 717.334.6204

Outdoor visitation is preferred when practical; however, indoor visits are permissible. For residents
with a private room, the visitation will take place in the resident’s room. For residents with a semi-
private room, the visitation will take place outside the room in a designated area. Staff and volunteers
will guide residents and visitors to the appropriate area.

Visitors must adhere to the Core Principles of Infection Control including:

1. Screening for signs and symptoms of COVID-19, including a temperature screening, upon entry
to the facility

Commitment to hand hygiene using an alcohol-based rub

Wearing a facemask or other appropriate covering over the nose and mouth while in the facility
Adherence to all signage guidance and facility standards regarding infection control

Physically distancing from all other residents, team members and volunteers while visiting.

ok wnN

Visitors and residents may have close contact — hugging, hand holding, touch — if the resident is fully
vaccinated and wearing an appropriate, well-fitting face mask. Fully vaccinated as defined by CDC



guidelines refers to a person who is greater than two weeks following the receipt of the second dose in
a two-dose series or two weeks following receipt of one dose of a single-dose vaccine. Proper
handwashing or hand sanitizing must be performed prior to and following any touch.

If you are medically able to receive the COVID-19 vaccine, please take advantage of their first

opportunity to receive it. The more people who receive the vaccine, the closer we will be to achieving
herd immunity and resuming life as we once knew it.

We remain grateful for the opportunity to care for your loved one and look forward to seeing you once
again. Thank you and stay safe!



